Anniston Runner’s Club
September 9, 2013 6:00 PM Anniston YMCA

Minutes
 Executive Board Present: Nancy Grace, Mark Lentz, Brooke Nelson, Leah Stuart, Haley Gregg and Carla Willingham

Meeting was called to order by President Nancy Grace at 6:03 pm. 
I. Old Business
a. Facebook page- Brooke presented a draft of the proposed Facebook guidelines. Brooke made a motion to exclude the item “Commercial solicitation or Solicitation of Donations” from the guidelines since some may interpret posts about upcoming benefit 5ks to fit into this category. Mark seconded the motion. Motion passed.
b. Accounting firm issue- Mark is in talks with Sanders regarding taking our old account back. He is investigating what gave them concern to drop us in the first place. Mark will report back at the October meeting.
c. Renewal of memberships- Discussion was had regarding new options for membership renewals. A quarterly system as well as an anniversary date system was discussed. After much deliberation, it was decided that because of the volume of members, and for accounting purposes, annual membership due in January was the best way for renewals. A proposal was made to promote new members by offering the last quarter of the year free if they signed up past October 1, 2013. Their individual or family membership would be good until January 1, 2015.Carla made a motion to accept this proposal and offer 3 months free to new members, Leah seconded and motion carried. Carla will post announcement on Facebook regarding this. 
d. New merchandise-still looking into purchasing blinkie lights with ARC logo and possibly selling at Wig’s Wheels. Some blinkies lights and reflective lights prices would not be comparable enough to sell through ARC to generate revenue. The idea of purchasing them and setting up at the next grand prix (Gamecock Gallop) was discussed. Brooke will talk with Wig’s Wheels to see what kind of deal can be made before purchasing any new inventory. Will report at next meeting.
e. Track Grants- on schedule. Deadline to apply is September 30th. All track grants were sent out at the end of August to all local schools. So far, 4 schools have replied. Will award at next meeting.

II. New Business
a. Financial Report- Distributed and discussed. Woodstock invoice was discussed and the invoice from the Opportunity Center was shown to be for all services, t-shirts, banners signs, etc. Nancy motioned and Mark seconded to accept financial report as given.

b. Minutes from both meetings in August were presented. Brooke made a motion to accept and Mark seconded. Both sets of minutes were approved and will be posted on the ARC website.

c. Pinhoti insurance-Leah reported that Todd Henderson had contacted her regarding this. The insurance has been paid. 
d. Open forum meeting originally scheduled or September 23rd at Cheaha Brewery. Discussion regarding the intention of this meeting was started. Carla reported that she posted an announcement on Facebook that a new meeting would be announced once determined. The open forum meeting was postponed so that the board could discuss the intent of the meeting and the parameters. Nancy reported that Mike Stedham has agreed to be moderator for this open forum. Discussion concerning the flow of the meeting and its purpose was discussed. More discussion is necessary to secure an alternate date. The board will communicate via email a date after Nancy speaks to Mike and then inform the ARC members ASAP. 
e. Grant finalization and submission- The Community Foundation grant was finalized and submitted and the board awaits the decision in November. 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:58 pm
